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Summer 2011    Distributed to all Current Members 
 
________________________________________________________________________ 
________________________________________________________________________ 

 
 

MARMFEST 
August 11, 2012   Austin, Manitoba Home of the Manitoba Amateur Radio Museum 
 

The SEMI - ANNUAL Meeting of the MANITOBA REPEATER 
SOCIETY will be held 1400 hours.  Come out and hear all the 
news of the MRS and make your views known 
 
President’s Report     From the desk of Ed  VE4EAR 
 
Welcome to summer everyone! Tired of everyone asking you, “Is it hot enough for you?" 
I would just once rather hear. “Enough solar activity for you?”   Well grab a cool 
beverage of your choosing and sit back and catch up on the projects that MRS has 
underway and some of the plans for the coming months. 
 
Several members have been extremely busy trying to take advantage of the fine weather 
to complete some much needed maintenance and repair on several of our sites. With 
some luck we should have the Starbuck and Portage sites fully operational by the time 
you read this. 
 
Issues have developed with the Milner Ridge site and we are in jeopardy of losing that 
repeater in the near future. We have begun negotiations with another nearby tower owner 
and with some good luck, should be able to announce our plans at the MARM Fest.  
 
Speaking of which, please circle your calendars and make plans to attend this year’s 
semi-Annual general meeting held in conjunction with MARM Fest. This event will be 
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held on August 11 at 14:00 hours at the Manitoba Agricultural Museum in Austin. Please 
visit their website at http://www.mts.net/~holderr/marm.htm for maps and further 
information.  As always, this meeting is your opportunity to review what has been going 
on and what the plans are for the rest of the year. In addition to our meeting, there is a 
great flea market, activities for the ladies and of course the amateur radio museum. Plan 
on spending a full day and enjoy the great dinner that is available. 
 
With summer in full swing, there are bound to be travelers passing through and using the 
local repeaters. Please extend a warm welcome to them and do not hesitate to offer any 
assistance or suggestions that they may be looking for. 
 
Enjoy the rest of summer! 
 
73 
 
Ed Richardson 
VE4EAR  
  
 
 
 
 
 
Technical Report    From the desk of Ellis VE4AJO   
 
�
After a week of super conditions on 2 meters and above it is difficult to identify any 
problems.  Our trips to Starbuck (VE4MAN ) and Portage (VE4PLP) have resulted in 
very good performance from both of these systems. 
 
VE4MAN  had the VHF repeater power supply replaced and the link system has been 
peaked up.  This site is working very well.  Of course it is always under the threat of 
being lost with the change in TV and the CBC budget cuts. 
 
Moving on to VE4PLP the call sign was changed from VE4PTG to VE4PLP as the call 
sign VE4PLP is held by the repeater society.  The VHF repeater power supply also failed 
here too and was replaced. The Duplexer was looked at and a noise source was found and 
repaired as well as a noise loop involving the DC wiring of the controller and the VHF 
repeater.  These were all resolved. 
 
Planning is now underway for a trip to Bruxelles to get VE4MRS up and running after a 
long outage.  Plans are to improve grounding and lightening protection of the MRS 
system.  The Palomar controller from VE4WPG will be installed here. 
 
Going east to Milner Ridge (VE4MIL ) negotiations are under way for a new home for 
this repeater.  They are looking very encouraging.   The old furnace room location at the 
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GATR site is in bad shape.  The roof is caving in at the front of the building. Planning 
under way to recover our equipment. 
 
Falcon Lake VE4FAL  and the link east into Kenora seem in good condition.  The Kenora 
group is having difficulties with their link radio west to Falcon Lake 
 
VE4EMB is a project for later this year.  We are thinking of building a higher power 
repeater for the Hadishville system. 
 
In Winnipeg VE4WPG and VE4VJ are carrying their load in good shape even with the 
dead areas around the city and the high heat in the area.  It is most likely extremely hot in 
the room were these repeaters are located.  There is no air conditioning in this room. 
 
VE4WRS IRLP and Autopatch repeater is to be relocated as soon as we have approval 
from the new host site.  There is too much noise and signals from VE4WPG on this 
repeater to allow IRLP to operate correctly.   
 
The Sierra Controller has been in service for almost a year now and most users are 
familiar with the new linking codes.  *801 to link VE4WPG to the UHF backbone and 
*900 to disconnect and reset the controller to its normal condition.  I will remind 
everyone who uses this link if you bring up this link  please remember to disconnect 
when finished.  Traffic across Winnipeg doesn’t need to be heard from Kenora to 
Portage 
�
VE4CDN at Morris is good but the link to Starbuck is distorted.  As this link is seldom 
used we are holding off on the servicing of this site until the major issues are resolved.  
The plan is to link this repeater to VE4TOM  at Winkler. 
 
VE4GIM at Gimli gets some use and has been heard on occasion producing a good 
signal into the other linked repeaters 
 
Major changes to the MRS system and status can be found on the MRS web site at    
http://www.mb-repeater-society.ca/ 
�
Thanks to all who have driven, lifted, and otherwise encouraged the maintenance of your 
repeater system 
. 
 

Membership Report    From the desk of Sue VE4SYM  

Can you imagine the costs and labour to maintain 9 repeaters system? Now add in the 
link radios that are associated with these repeaters, often at times 2 additional radio and 
some sites have 3 additional radios.  In total the Manitoba Repeater Society maintains 28 
radios, along with power supplies, transmission cable, antennas and duplexers, not to 
mention the 9 controllers that make it all work.  These radios are available 24 hours a day 
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7 days a week for the member’s use and enjoyment.  Now consider that these sites are 
located all across rural southern Manitoba with only 1 site located in Winnipeg, Since the 
volunteers that maintain these sites all currently reside in the Winnipeg area, a 2 – 6 hour 
roundtrip drive is required to reach these sites. Some sites have restricted access or are 
only accessible during the summer months. As these are commercial sites, all work must 
be to commercial standards, which includes all climbing must be performed by qualified 
riggers.   

 
So why am I bringing you all this information?  Well, when you sit and listen to your 2m 
radio for your callsign or you are calling someone else looking for a rag chew, or perhaps 
you have an urgent situation or severe weather to report, whatever it might be, I want you 
to think what is involved each time you key your microphone.  This whole system with 
all the radios and other equipment is paid for and maintained by really only a small 
percentage of the people who are using the radios.  Yes there are many out there who are 
users of the repeaters but still feel justified in not contributing.  Some of these people are 
very heavy users and can be heard every day on the radio and sometimes all daylong.   
 
After reading the above, MRS is asking for those that are not yet a current paid member 
for 2012, to please consider joining or bringing your membership up to date.  All 
membership monies are used to operate and maintain this repeater network.  MRS 
income is 100% based on membership dues and donations.  Our technical teams has 
donated their time, knowledge and gas to get to the sites for equipment repair and 
replacement. 
 
The repeaters are there to support local communications, public service events, local or 
regional nets, ARES activities, and to provide friendly helpful assistance to visitors and 
locals alike, Would you miss the repeaters if they were turned off tomorrow? 
If so please consider completing the attached membership form and support MRS and 
your hobby.  There are many convenient ways to pay, Payment for membership can be 
made via snail mail, in person at most WARC meetings, most flea markets, and most 
recently via PayPal on our website.  
 
Susan Collings VE4SYM 

 
 

Financial Report      From the desk of Harm VE4HAZ 
 

Available at the MRS semi-annual meeting in Austin  Aug 11,2012 
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Winnipeg Amateur Radio Club Fall Flea Market 
 

The Winnipeg amateur Radio Club Inc. Fall Flea Market will be October 14, at Heritage 
Victoria Community Club 950 Sturgeon Road.  
 
Doors open for coffee, muffins, and eyeball QSO’s at 9:30 am 
Buying begins at 10:30 am 
Admission $3.00 per person 
Tables $5.00 for WARC members, $10.00 for non WARC members 
Contact Ruth ve4xyl ve4se@mts.net or 837-6915 to book your table 
Fill your car with friends, and come on down to the WARC fall flea market 
73 
Dick ve4hk 
Flea market coordinator 
 
MILNER RIDGE GATR SITE   furnace room is the shed on the rear where our system 
resides 
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April 26, 2012 MRS Annual General Meeting 
 

Meeting held at Glenwood Community Centre 
 

Meeting began 7:08 pm VE4EAR presiding 
 
Each person introduced him or herself. Twenty four members and 1 guest were present 
 
VE4EAR welcomed those in attendance, and made some opening remarks 
 
Minutes of August 13, 2012 Semi Annual General Meeting approved as published in newsletter 
 Moved  VE4GWN 
 Seconded VE4DY 
 CARRIED 
 
No business arising 
 

Treasurer’s Report 
 
Presented by VE4HAZ. See accompanying report. Our books are currently being audited. 
 
VE4SE asked about the Autopatch on VE4WRS 
 
VE4AJO responded that the Autopatch has been terminated. System uses Magicjack for Internet 
connection.  
 
VE4DDW asked the cost for Internet 
 
VE4HAZ advised that WARC pays cost for Internet connection. 
 
VE4DDW asked about MRS balance compared to last year. 
 
VE4HAZ stated it was down substantially, due to purchase of new Sierra controller, and tower climbing 
expenses 
 
VE4EAR noted that tower climbers give us a good rate on climbing expenses 
 
No further questions 
 
Move acceptance of Treasurer’s Report 
 Moved  VE4HAZ 
 Second  VE4GWN 
 CARRIED  
 

2012-13 Budget 
 
Presented by VE4HAZ. See accompanying report. VE4HAZ stated this is a deficit budget.  
VE4CHT requested an explanation of self-insurance, on budget 
 
VE4HAZ explained that MRS has allocated funds to purchase replacement equipment, should a repeater 
site be damaged by lightning or other such accident. We have separate PL/PD insurance through RAC. 
 
VE4DDW questioned ballpark estimate of maintenance budget 
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VE4HAZ confirmed ballpark estimate. He hopes to change that this fiscal year. 
 
VE4GWN questioned the accuracy of $2400.00 budget for membership 
 
VE4HAZ replied membership last year brought in $2476.00. Many members pay at the 2 WARC Flea 
Markets and at Austin Marmfest. Membership is collected over the entire year. 
 
Move acceptance of 2012-13 Budget 
 Moved  VE4HAZ 
 Seconded VE4GWN 
 CARRIED 
 

Membership Report 
 
Presented by VE4SYM. See accompanying report 
 
Move acceptance of Membership Report 
 Moved  VE4SYM 
 Seconded VE4SE 
 CARRIED 
 
 

Technical Report 
 
Presented by VE4AJO. See accompanying report 
 
VE4DDW asked about link commands 
 
VE4AJO stated *801 to access backbone. *900 to take VE4WPG off the backbone. *900 resets everything. 
There is no timer on the Sierra controller. 
 
A discussion ensued 
 
VE4AJO advised that VE4PTG is working well, but the UHF link drifts with temperature changes. 
 
VE4AEW expressed concern with moving MRS IRLP to VE4CNR repeater, since he is unable to trip 
VE4CNR from his home. 

 
VE4AJO noted that Sierra controller is developing a new board for their controllers. When it is installed, 
the IRLP could be put on any repeater on the MRS system. This would be tricky, since it would involve 
many DTMF tones to access IRLP. 
 
VE4YYL questioned bleeding over between VE4WPG and VE4WRS repeaters. 
 
VE4AJO stated that these repeaters share one antenna. It is not possible to add more antennas. Adding 
antennas requires engineering documents, etc., which is expensive and time consuming. This is due to 
Richardson Bldg requirements 
 
VE4DDW recommended better methodology to notify volunteers, when they are needed to assist with 
work at our sites. 
 
VE4AJO suggested better use of Internet 
 
VE4EAR welcomed suggestions on best use of volunteers 
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End of Technical Report 
 
 

New Business 
 
VE4SYM stated that the MRS executive  wished to add a list of current members, by name and call sign 
only, to the MRS website. There are a number of non-members with complaints and unfair criticism of 
MRS. The list would enable members to determine who is and is not a member. 
 
VE4DDW strongly expressed that he was not in favour of listing members on the MRS website. He felt 
that only the executive needed to know who was, and who was not a member of MRS. 
 
VE4SYM and VE4EAR stated that some members have requested such a list. 
 
A discussion followed 
 
VE4AJO suggested adding a password protected area to the MRS website, to allow only members to access 
the membership list. 
 
Another discussion followed 
 
VE4EAR suggested changing the MRS 2 meter net to call for visitors, followed by members only, and non-
members last. He further suggested limiting advertising on Swap and Shop net to members only. 
 
VE4AND advised that having members only checking in first was unfriendly. Making the change to the 
Swap and Shop was not good. 
 
 
MOTION:  Move that Manitoba Repeater Society Inc. publish the membership list on the Manitoba 

Repeater Society website, open to all. 
  Moved  VE4SE 
  Seconded VE4AND 
 
Discussion 
 
VE4AJO emphasized that MRS must have more members, or raise membership dues 
 
VE4XYL asked what other ways can be tried to encourage more people to become members 
 
VE4DDW recommended forming a committee to determine ways to increase membership, and report back 

at the semi annual general meeting.  
 
VE4DDW declined an offer to sit on the committee 
 
VE4AND asked how many new hams, who receive first year membership free, sign up as paying members 
 
VE4SYM noted that about 60% become paying members 
 
VE4SN, who is an accredited examiner, advised that he tells all new hams about the free membership. 
Most all take up free membership 
 
VE4GWN mentioned that many hams do not pay their dues until MARMfest, or fall Flea Market etc. What 
about them? 
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VE4SYM replied that she has sent letters to non members who are frequent users of MRS repeaters. She 
has received unkind, negative answers. 
 
A discussion followed 
 
VE4GWN suggested offering a prize for purchasing a membership, with the draw at the spring Flea Market 
 
VE4SYM responded must have a donated prize. 
 
VE4XYL gave an impassioned speech about why amateurs should pay for  membership in MRS 
 
VE4SE then called the question 
 
The motion was CARRIED, with 2 opposed 
 
The membership then voted in the election 
 
VE4SE and VE4DDW acted as scrutinizers.   The business meeting continued, while the count took place 

 
 

 

Reports from other Repeater Groups 
 
VE4ALW reported that VE4PTG was working well, with good range 
 
VE4EAR reported that MRS is awaiting word from the DARCI system, concerning linking their system 

with ours. 
 
 

Reports from other Groups 
 
VE4GWB invited everyone present to the May 14 WARC meeting. VE4TTH will have a presentation on  
astronomy. WARC will draw for the DSTAR radio or a $500.00 gift certificate, at the May meeting.  
 
VE4GWB announced that WARC is holding a fox hunt, Sunday, April 29, 1 pm, at Whittier Park, in St. 

Boniface 
 
VE4GWN extended a Thank You to the MRS executive for all the good work they do 
 
VE4SE and VE4DDW then reported the results of the election 
 
The following were returned to office. VE4’s ACX, AJO, ALW, DJS, EAR, HAZ, HK, QB, SYM, and VB 
 
VE4SE and VE4DDW reported that the ballots have been destroyed. 
 
VE4EAR thanked VE4SE and VE4DDW for scrutineering 
 
Business meeting adjourned 8:45 pm VE4GWN 
 
After a brief break, VE4EAR made a very interesting and thought provoking presentation on station 

grounding and lightning protection. 
 
Presentation ended 9:47 pm 
 
Minutes taken by VE4HK  
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The Repeater 
 

INFORMATION & REMINDERS 
 
MRS: Thursday at 2100 MRS semi – weekly net  147.390 MHz VE4WPG 
 Sunday at 2100 MRS semi – weekly net  147.390 MHz 
 
BARC: Sunday at 1930      146.940 MHz VE4BDN 
 Monday at 1930     146.880 MHz VE4HS  
 
WSCRC: Weekdays 0900 daily    147.390 MHz VE4WPG  
 
 
 
MB Evening Phone Net Daily 1900   3747 KHz 
MB Morning Weather Net Daily 0830   3743 KHz 
 
Aurora Net   Daily 2330 UTC  7055 KHz 
    Daily 0230 UTC  7055 KHz 
 
 
WSCRC: Breakfast 2nd Thursday of month at Garden City Inn 
 
WARC: Meeting 2nd Monday of month 1900 hrs at Dakota Collegiate 
 
ARES:  Meeting 3rd Tuesday of month William Stevenson Library 

 
Industry Canada Amateur Centre 

Voice: 1-888-780-3333 
Fax: 1-613-991-5575 

E-mail:spectrum.amateur AT ic.gc.ca 
http://strategis.ic.gc.ca/spectrum 

 
Comments or if you wish to reach us: 

 
The Repeater Editor 

Manitoba Repeater Society 
C/O VE4WSC 

598 St. Mary’s Road 
Winnipeg, MB. 

R2M 3L5 
Or 

http://www.mb-repeater-society.ca 
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M.R.S. Current Executive 
 

President Ed   VE4EAR  ve4ear AT rac.ca 
V/President Bill  VE4ALW  williamr AT rac.ca 
Secretary Dick  VE4HK  ve4hk AT rac.ca 
Treasurer Harm  VE4HAZ  ve4haz AT rac.ca 
Membership Sue  VE4SYM  ve4sym AT rac.ca 
Technical Ellis  VE4AJO  ve4ajo AT rac.ca 
Directors Yori  VE4ACX  453-3786 

Walter  VE4VB  284-3054 
Phil  VE4QB  fphilb AT rac.ca 
Dave  VE4DJS     

Past Pres. Derek  VE4HAY  ve4hay AT rac.ca 
 

M.R.S. Current Fee Schedule 
 
Current & Renewal Members  $35.00 per calendar year 
 
First time New Members  Pro-rated quarterly 
January to December   $35.00 
April to December   $28.75 
July to December   $22.50 
October to December   $16.25 
 
Family Membership is for each additional members residing at the same residence, as 
the initial member is $15.00 
 
If a member of RAC $10.00 is refunded 
 

The Repeater Advertising Rates 
 

All advertising is black and white and must be in submitted in electronic format 
 

Full Page  $75.00 
½ page  $40.00 
¼ page  $20.00 
Business Card $10.00 

 
For more information or to place an advert please contact any executive member 
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MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION / RENEWAL 
(Please note: membership year is January 1st  to December 31st ) 

Mail to :  
 Membership Manitoba Repeater Society 

C/O VE4WSC 
598 St. Mary’s Road 

Winnipeg  MB   R2M 3L5 
 
Call Sign ________________________________________
      
Surname ________________________________________ 
 
Preferred First Name _____________________________ 
 
Mailing Address _________________________________ 
 
City _______________________ Prov ______________ 
 
Postal Code _____________________________________ 
 
Home Phone _____________________________________ 
 
Work Phone _____________________________________ 
 
E-mail Address ________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Renewal  _____   New _____   RAC Member ______           If RAC member $10.00/member refunded  
    
Class of Member:   Regular $35.00    Addn’l Family Member  $15.00                         
 
First Time Member Pro-Rated  
Jan to Dec  $35.00     Apr to Dec  $28.75    Jul   to Dec $ 22.50 
 
Newsletter by E-mail  ____________         or       Snail Mail _________ 
 
Would you be willing to help out on work at various repeater sites ?            YES          NO 
 
Optional Information: 
 
Current Occupation:_______________________________________________________ 
If Retired Former Occupation: _______________________________________________ 
Skills: __________________________________________________________________ 
Other Clubs to which you belong: ____________________________________________ 

 
Club use only 

 
Date ______________ 
 
$_______ 
 
Cheque/Cash/Money Order 
 
Recpt ___________ 
 
Card Issued___________ Year_______ 


